El Camino Real Chapter

Texas Master Naturalist

Minutes for the general membership meeting on: September 9, 2008

Meeting called to order at:  6:50 pm 

Officers present: 



 
President Paul Unger

Vice-President Katherine Bedrich




 

Secretary Cindy Bolch


 

Treasurer Nancy Soechting  





  

Paul called the meeting to order and asked if anyone had any “nature” tales he would like to share with the group.  Ann said she saw 7 Wood Storks along with 10 Great White Egrets grazing at a pond along Hwy 79 between Milano and Gause.  Ed was able to walk up very close to a Barn Owl and also saw an albino White Tail Deer at Rice’s Crossing.  Nancy said her red Raccoon is getting lighter.  Paul mentioned that he got a little too close to a Copper Head the other day.  Mike promised to send out a one-page document on some of the poisonous snakes in Milam County.  He also told us that if bitten go to Scott and White.  That hospital is the closest to us that has anti-snake venom.  Someone else advised that you kill the snake and take it to the hospital with you to better help the hospital staff identify the snake culprit. 

Paul asked if we needed to have the minutes from the last meeting read.  No requests so Paul mentioned that the minutes are posted on our online grovesite web site. Paul then asked Nancy for the Treasurer’s report.  Nancy announced that we currently have in our treasury  *$1121 plus the $100 Kerri just gave her for the sell of bird houses and feeders.

Paul then called upon the committees for their reports.


Paula – Training Committee:  The spring class curriculum, the speakers, and the field trips are lined up.  Now all we need are the students.  Currently the First Baptist Church is where our spring class will be held.  Anne will mentor videotaping the class as well as hostess duties.  Phyllis and Ed are creating our “Thank You” gifts.  The ECR membership is welcome to attend the classes and field trips but Paula asked that the students be given first priority for questions and access to the instructors.  There are currently 5 or 6 individuals committed to take the class with a probable total count of 16.  Paula asked all of us to help out by talking the class up to our friends and neighbors and to always have a few brochures on hand to pass out when the topic of the spring Master Naturalist class comes up in conversation.   Paula praised our Newsletter suggesting that it should be included in the items presented by our chapter at the annual state convention.  She also mentioned that the spring class agenda can be found in the Newsletter.


Debbi – The Plant ID workshop will be held in Cameron on the 8th and 9th of October from 8am to 5pm each day.  An email has been sent out and if you want to attend you are requested to respond to that email.  She said there are currently 6 seats left in the class.  Debbi then passed around a sign up sheet that contained the names of those already registered and invited any others that want to attend the class to sign up as well.  Debbi will soon send out additional information on this class, which will count as Advanced Training, to those registered.

Debbi then discussed work underway on the Milam County Natural Resources book.  The book is broken into sections each of which dealing with specific aspects of our county’s natural environment.   Debbi passed around the topic index and asked that each member find a topic of interest and contact the topic section chair to participate in the efforts.  Katherine is developing a survey form that will go out to all members.  The survey will be used to record and collect specific information that can be used in the development of the Resources Book. 


Katherine – Advanced Training and Program Committees: Katherine began her discussions by showing us the tracking mat the members produced at the chamber on July 23rd.   She said we will take the mat and the carrying tote bag that Vivian made for it to the annual TMN state convention to be entered as our chapter showcase project. 

 Katherine advised us that the general membership will meet on the second Tuesday of each month.  She would like for each of us to pick a month and give a short presentation at that meeting.  Katherine had picked this meeting for her presentation and was prepared to give us a short presentation on our Green Tree Frogs later in the evening.  Phyllis has picked March and will talk to us about Hummingbirds.  

Katherine presented the following calendar:


Sept. 23 – There will be a walk-about starting at 6:30pm at Ed’s place.  We will view and discuss the flora and fauna of the surrounding area during our trek. Bring lawn chairs.


Oct. 4 & 5 – The TPWD Wildlife EXPO will be held in Austin.  If interested, Katherine has the contact info.


Oct. 6 - There will be two radio spots to promote our Oct. 14th program to introduce prospective students to our chapter and future class.


Oct. 8 & 9 – Plant ID and Endangered Species workshop will be held in Cameron from 8am to 5pm each day.  This workshop will count as Advanced Training.  There is no cost.


Oct. 14 – There will be an archeology discussion held at the Patterson Center in Rockdale at 4pm.  Paul will send out more information.


Oct. 14 – Our next general membership gathering will be held at the First Baptist Church in Rockdale at 6:30pm.  Other than awards presentations there will be no general meeting. Katherine asked us to bring our field guides, nature books, etc.  The gathering will be open to prospective students and other interested parties.  We will have refreshments and Anne passed around a sign up sheet.


Oct. 17 & 18 – We will have a booth at the Rockdale Fair.  Katherine will be unable to attend but please contact her if you are interested in helping out.


Oct. 24, 25, & 26 - The TMN state convention will be held at the MO Ranch near Hunt, TX.  Please review the note Mike sent out on July 8th for more information,


Nov. 11 – Our monthly general membership meeting will be held at Katherine’s house at 10am.


Dec. 9 – This will be our Christmas meeting.  Katherine asked that we think about what we would like to do at that meeting.


Cindy – Membership Committee:  Sandra Dworzaczyk was recognized as having achieved her Master Naturalist certification.  Paula Englehardt received her re-certification award.   Ann Collins was welcomed into our chapter.  We currently have 24 chapter members – 14 of those are certified and 5 have been re-certified.  Cindy also passed around a paper containing 4 examples of nature pocketbooks and asked that those interested in having one or more to sign the back of the paper.


Ann – Birding Committee:  Ann has begun work with Alcoa to allow us to have access to some of their restricted sites for birding activities.  She is also working on obtaining some non-cost birding classes.

Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm

Minutes submitted by:

Cindy Bolch
Secretary
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